Town Of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

TOWN HALL/UTILITY OFFICE November 13, 1990

MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by President Ron Lamb. All Councilmembers were present in addition to the Clerk Treasurer, Gary Getrost, Janice Gibson, Talbott Richardson, and Bob Isgrigg.

The Council approved the minutes of the October meeting and claims presented for the Town and Utility.

The Clerk Treasurers' report indicate bank balances appear to be correct.

The Clerk Treasurer presented to the Council employee renumeration & benefits costs for period 10-1-89 thru 9-30-90, and cost projection for utility employees, to enable the Council to make an informed decision on future costs. Based on information above the Council discussed salary increases for utility employees and Councilmembers and the Clerk Treasurer for the coming year (1991). Action on proposed increases will be finalized at the December meeting. There were no objections from those attending concerning proposed increases.

Bob Isgrigg surveyed the lake area to determine lake boundaries. He stated all corners are set with flags. It appears the fence of the Ollis property is out of line. The original survey appears to be good. Mr. Isgrigg stated land for lake enlargement will be surveyed within the next few weeks to determine property lines; the additional property needed for proper lake level to be obtained.

Ron Lamb queried Councilmembers on selectionof an attorney to handle utility improvements. No decision was made.

No further business coming before the Council, Bob Wiliams motioned for adjornment, seconded by Harold Hall.

Respectfully submitted.

Clerk of the Council

Ron Lamb, President of the Council